
































































































I'm just in from trying to observe the Leonids from my back yard in Toronto. I 
observed from 23:22 to 24:00 EST and saw not a single meteor. There was a high 
haze for the entire time, and high passing clouds covering most of the sky for 
most of the time. Most of the time, all I could see were Saturn and Capella, 
though in the last few minutes the clouds cleared away and I was able to see 
stars as faint as the belt stars in Orion. I'm going to sleep for a few hours 
and try again around 05:00, just before the main peak is predicted, though the 
forecast calls for it to be totally overcast by then. Unlike last year, when 
the clouds were low and fast moving, the clouds tonight are really high, so must 
be covering wide areas, and above the clouds, the transparency is very poor. I 
hope others are having better luck!
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I'm just in from my attempt to view the second peak of the Leonids. When I woke 
up at 4:30 a.m. EST the sky was completely overcast. Checking the satellite 
images on the internet showed a large sucker hole over southwestern Ontario. 
When I checked again at 04:59, Jupiter was visible, so I had a little breakfast 
and dressed up warmly again. By 05:14 I was in place in my yard. Jupiter was 
still visible off and on for about 15 minutes, until the sucker hole passed and 
the sky because a solid deck of cloud again. I continued my watch until 05:55, 
but never even saw Jupiter again.
The sucker hole may have been better timed for people to the east of me, though 
even at its best, the limiting magnitude as about 0, since I never saw Regulus 
- in the whole time Jupiter was visible.

Geoff Gaherty 
Toronto Centre RASC 
geoff@gaherty.ca
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